
From: Chambers - Hatcher VP  
Sent: Thursday, 30 March 2017 11:39 AM 
To: 'Roushan Walsh' 
Cc: Stuart Maxwell; maird@cfmeu.org; Vasuki Paul; Adler, Melissa; rebecca@masterbuilders.com.au; 
Shaun Schmitke (shaun.schmitke@masterbuilders.com.au); Michael Nguyen 
(michael.nguyen@amwu.asn.au); Louise Hogg; Guy Noble (guy@etuaustralia.org.au); 
stephen@crawforddecarne.com.au; Sophie Margaret Whish; Raul Baonza 
Subject: RE: AM2016/23 - Construction Awards - AWU application for legal representation 

 
Dear Ms Walsh,  
 
Re: AM2016/23 - Construction Awards - AWU application for legal representation 
 
I refer to your email below.  
 
The Full Bench has determined to grant permission to the AWU to be represented by lawyers. The 
criteria in ss.596(2)(a) of the Fair Work Act 2009 has been satisfied and it is otherwise considered 
appropriate for permission to be granted. 
 
Kind regards,  
 
Helen Hamberger 
Associate to Vice President Hatcher  
 
Fair Work Commission  
Tel: (02) 9308 1812 
Fax: (02) 9380 6990  
helen.hamberger@fwc.gov.au          
 
Level 10 Tower Terrace 
80 William Street  
East Sydney NSW 2011 
www.fwc.gov.au 
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